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Madam chairperson, excellencies, colleagues!

For the implementation of the ECE strategy it is most important to integrate the ESD strategy to national and sub-regional sustainable development processes and strategies.

On the national level we in Finland have established a special sub-committée on ESD under the Finnish National Commission for Sustainable Development. One of the sub-committee´s tasks is to follow-up the Decade of ESD. The sub-committée shall also take part in drafting our national strategy on ESD.

We have also a special ad hoc committee having a mandate to prepare the national action program on sustainable consumption and production. One of the committée´s tasks is to integrate ESD in its recommendations.

On the sub-regional level Finland – and other Nordic countries – is involved in various sustainable development processes, namely: Agenda 21 for the Baltic Sea Region (Baltic 21), the Arctic Council´s Sustainable Development Action Plan (SDAP) and also the Nordic strategy on sustainable development. (By the way, Russia is chairing the Arctic Council, a high level sub-regional forum for arctic countries and for indigenous international organizations.)

In the circumpolar Arctic context we, the eight countries, have launched a very innovative educational experiment, the University of the Arctic – "University without walls" . University of the Arctic a very important for the remote Arctic communities, and especially for the indigenous students. The curriculum of the University is based on the work of the Arctic Council and uses also the traditional knowledge of the Northern peoples.

Now, having the floor, I also want to emphasize the use of sustainable development indicators. You could call the whole SD as a societal learning process. In our NCSD we have prepared a special set of eight indicators for every thematic meeting of the commission. We, of course, have also a national set of SD indicators and have just recently joint the Global Footprint Network. The politicians, when interviewed, have seen these SD indicators most useful for their work.

Our NCSD, which is chaired by the Prime Minister, has recently made a decision to launch a new national SD strategy process. Our aim is to work on this strategy in a very open manner - government and the major groups together. Drafting the strategy will be a very challenging process and – as I mentioned earlier – a learning process preparing us for the societal transition needed.

